
DECEMBER 15, 2021

PERMANENT DEBARMENT OF LYNETTE PHILLIPS

THE CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER REPORTS THE FOLLOWING RECOMMENDATION:

That the Board of Education of the City of Chicago (“Board”) permanently debar Lynette Phillips
(“Respondent”) from doing any business with the Board.

The Board’s Chief Procurement Officer served Respondent with a Notice of Proposed Debarment on
September 24, 2021, initiating debarment proceedings against Respondent based on Section 2(b), (c), (f),
and (k) of the Board’s Debarment Policy. At the Board’s June 23, 2021 meeting, the Board approved the
debarment of Aton Hazly and Superior Printing Supplies, Inc. (“Superior Printing”). Hazly was the
president and Respondent was the treasurer of Superior Printing. Respondent was also a CPS employee
at Powell Elementary School (“Powell”). CPS’ Department of Internal Audit and Compliance determined


